CITY OF VERNDALE
WADENA COUNTY, MINNESOTA

REGULAR COUNCIL MEETING MINUTES

Monday, February 6, 2017
6:00 p.m.
Verndale City Office
101 Brown St. SW
CALL TO ORDER:  Those present recited the Pledge of Allegiance.
MEMBERS PRESENT:  Raye Ludovissie, James Ackerson, Tara Erckenbrack, and Jim Runyan, 
MEMBERS ABSENT:  Ardith Carr
STAFF PRESENT: Gary Rosenthal, Liquor Store Manager; Cory Carr, Police Chief; Matt Uselman, Public Works Manager; and Barbara Holmes, City Clerk/Treasurer 
STAFF ABSENT: Michael Madsen, Fire Chief
VISITORS PRESENT:  Kevin Wernberg, WSN; Marlo Benning, Verndale Sun;   Amos Self, Family Life Church; Tucker Plumstead, National Healthcare Capital, LLC; Kim Aagard, Tri-County Health Care; Donald Weniger; and Tim Jasmer
OPENING PRAYER:  The opening prayer was led by Pastor Amos Self, Family Life Church.
CONSIDERATION OF MINUTES AND FEBRUARY PAYABLES:
A motion was made by Runyan to approve the January 9, 2017 Regular Council Meeting Minutes as written, seconded by Ackerson.  AIF/MC

A motion was made by Erckenbrack to approve the February payables in the amount of $43,639.98, seconded by Runyan.  AIF/MC
ACKNOWLEDGE VISITORS:
TUCKER PLUMSTEAD – NATIONAL HEALTHCARE CAPITAL, LLC. & KIM AAGARD, TRI-COUNTY HEALTH CARE – REQUESTING THE CITY OF VERNDALE BE A CONDUIT FOR TAX-EXEMPT FINANCING

Plumstead asked the Council to approve scheduling a Public Hearing to consider acting as a conduit for the refinancing of Tri-County Health Care’s debt of approximately $14.4 million; they are requesting the City aid to obtain half of those funds.  Plumstead stressed that the City would not become responsible for the debt, nor would it incur any costs associated with the refinancing.  

The Public Hearing is scheduled for March 6th at 5:45 p.m.
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Ludovissie stated that he has talked with the Mayor of Bertha and they are supporting this effort.

Plumstead stated that Wadena is not able to support this effort at this time as they are not able to fund the debt due to other circumstances.  

A motion was made to approve Resolution 17-0206A – Notice of Public Hearing on Proposed Project and the Issuance of Private Activity Bonds to Finance Health Care Facilities, seconded by Runyan.  Voting in Favor, Ludovissie, Ackerson and Runyan.  Abstained:  Erckenbrack

KEVIN WERNBERG – WSN:  Wernberg did a review of his Progress Report #45: 
· The lining contractor was in town for a couple of days but decided they could not complete the test and seal services that connected the lined pipes due to the amount of work necessary to remove snow piles.  Work will be completed in the spring.

· The generator plans and specifications have been completed and given to Uselman for review.
· A quote has been received for the gas service installation for the generator in the amount of $8,101.17.  Wernberg recommended the City work directly with Minnesota Energy on this to eliminate the mark up that RL Larson would be entitled to if they include it in their bid.

Ludovissie asked if the funds were available for the generator.  Wernberg stated that Holmes had been discussing the portions that Wernberg included in the funds available that the City will still need.  Holmes will work with Wernberg on what is actually left in the contingencies of the grant funds.

DEPARTMENT REPORTS:
POLICE DEPARTMENT – CORY CARR – POLICE CHIEF – Chief Carr requested that the Joint Powers agreements be renewed for the JPA and Court Services Amendment Renewal – Verndale Prosecuting Attorney and the JPA and Court Services Amendment Renewal – Verndale Police Department & Resolution 17-0206A.
A motion was made by Erckenbrack to approve the renewal of the JPA’s as stated by Chief Carr, seconded by Runyan.  AIF/MC

Erckenbrack asked Chief Carr about a property with a trash problem.  Chief Carr stated that he had stopped there and no one was home, Officer Penner did make contact with them over the weekend.  Erckenbrack stated that there was still trash there today.
Chief Carr also addressed another property with trash that he has sent a letter on.
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Chief Carr reported that he is having problems with his computer running slow.  Joey’s PC has been in and removed and cleaned the system, but the computer is not really capable of handling the amount of information that is required on his computer.  Joey’s PC will submit an estimate for replacing his computer.  Holmes also suggested getting a laptop instead of a desktop and that way it could also be used in the second car.

LIQUOR STORE - GARY ROSENTHAL- MANAGER – Rosenthal stated he had an uneventful January.  Sales were down, but that is partly due to the weather.  
Rosenthal will continue the Texas Hold-Em for another 10 weeks.

Uselman removed the snow from the roof of the bar before the rain and warm up.

There are no weddings in February, however the Lion’s Comedy Night at the Community Center is on February 18th.

FIRE DEPARTMENT - MICHAEL MADSEN - FIRE CHIEF – Madsen was absent.
Madsen had submitted a change to the bylaws, section 2D changing the number of officers required by the department, that he would like approved.

Erckenbrack made a motion to approved the change to the Fire Department Bylaws via section 2D, seconded by Ackerson.  AIF/MC

Madsen had also submitted a contract with Alexandria College for training; since there are 3 trainings included the total is over his limit of $750.00.

A motion was made by Runyan to approve the training contract with Alexandria College, seconded by Erckenbrack.  AIF/MC

PUBLIC WORKS– MATT USELMAN – MANAGER – Uselman submitted the 2016 Water Cost Sheet.  Costs were substantially higher but that was due to the infrastructure that was added in 2016.
Uselman will be out on vacation in February.  Fleisher will be in to cover for him.

Uselman met with Tri-City Paving to get quotes to be able to do full streets instead of half streets that are included in the project.

Pot holes on 4th were discussed.
Page 4

February 6, 2017
City of Verndale

Regular Council Meeting

CLERK/TREASUER – BARBARA HOLMES – Holmes stated that it is once again time for the annual Board of Review meeting, Lee Brekke requested April 12th at 3:00 p.m.; Runyan and Carr are still trained for this meeting so at least one of them will be required to attend or another Council Member will have to be trained prior to the meeting.  Ludovissie stated that he will be out of town until the 17th.  Holmes stated that she may also be out of town.  Holmes will try to reschedule.
The Fire Department Township Meeting is scheduled for the 21st at 5:30 p.m.

Holmes asked about the July and September Council Meeting schedule; July would be on the 3rd, Council asked that it be moved to the 10th; September’s meeting will be Tuesday, September 5th.
Holmes submitted the Schedule 2 for approval.  
A motion was made by Erckenbrack to accept the Schedule 2 for 2016, seconded by Runyan.  AIF/MC
OLD BUSINESS:  None
NEW BUSINESS:
ST. FREDERICK’S REQUEST TO COMBINE PARCELS 

A motion was made to approve combining the parcel’s for St. Frederick’s by Ackerson, seconded by Erckenbrack.  AIF/MC

RESOLUTION 17-0206 – ACCEPTING DONATION TO GREEN LAWN CEMETERY – MAVIS MUELLER

A motion was made by Erckenbrack to approve accepting the donation from Mavis Mueller, seconded by Ackerson.  AIF/MC

NJPA BOARD OF DIRECTORS ELECTION – BALLOT
Council asked that the ballot be submitted voting for Barb Becker.
OTHER BUSINESS:  None
A motion was made by Erckenbrack to adjourn at 6:57, seconded by Ackerson.  AIF/MC
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Submitted by:



    Attest:
_________________________________
  ___________________________________

Barbara Holmes, City Clerk



Ray Ludovissie, Mayor
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